NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
[image: image1.jpg]~

QUALITY
PARISH

COUNCIL




Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on 15th June 2015 at 5.30pm. (Draft)
 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllrs Jarman (Chairman), Turner, Bradford, Mr David Blackford, Mr Martin Welsford, Mr Ken Allen
15/06 – 1: Election of Chairman:

Cllr Jarman opened the meeting and immediately stood down as Chairman. The Clerk invited nominations from those present for the post of Chairman. Cllr Turner proposed that Cllr Jarman be re-elected as Chairman. This was seconded by Mr Blackford and agreed unanimously by the members. 
15/06 – 2: To report Mr Martin Welsford resignation from the committee and appoint a replacement:

Mr Martin Welsford had informed the Clerk in writing that he would be standing down as a committee member at this meeting. The Chairman accepted his resignation and thanked him for his efforts during his tenure. The Clerk then invited nominations from those present for a replacement. Mr Ken Allen stated that he would like to be considered. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford           and there being no other nominations, was agreed unanimously by the members. Mr Allen took his place on the committee and was welcomed by the Chairman. 
15/06 – 3: Apologies for Absence:
Apologies were received from committee member Mrs Sue Garner who was on holiday. Mr Bailey and Mrs Reed also sent their apologies. 
15/06 – 4: Minutes:

Cllr Bradford proposed that the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting held on 16th October 2014 be agreed with the no amendments. This was seconded by Cllr Turner and unanimously agreed by the members.
15/06 – 5: Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk updated the members on the new plot holders and the actions to be taken from the recent inspections. Warning letters have been written to 7&8, 11, 12, 31a, 32b and 55

A discussion ensued about what to do with vacant plots and the Clerk is to look at the options available including strimming.

15/06 – 6: To discuss and set the plot rents for 2015/2016:
It was proposed by Cllr Jarman that the rents remain at the same level as currently at £4.00 per rod. This was seconded by Mr David Blackford and agreed unanimously by the members.
.  
15/06 – 7: Correspondence:
2 x Letters from plot holders relinquishing their plots.

1 x Southern Water (Bill).
15/06 – 8: Open Forum:
Cllr Bradford raised the issue of erecting some signage for keeping to the main footpath (R65) and not trespassing on the plots. This will be placed on the agenda for the July Parish Council meeting for a decision.

The matter of an allotment get together was put forward and discussed by those present. It was agreed to make some further arrangements and make a notice for display.

One of the allotment holders made an observation about the combination lock on the main gate. The Clerk re-iterated that it was put on there after resolution from the committee to stop unauthorised vehicles from accessing the allotments. However, the Clerk will look at making it a little easier to access.

It was asked about a mass manure delivery for the plot holders. It was stated that most people now make their own arrangements and get a local farmer to deliver it in bags to individual plots.

The Chairman congratulated Mr Nick Hewitt on the ingenuity of his plot and how good it looks.

A discussion was had with regard to the water supplies throughout the allotments and that there may be pipework just below the surface and people should be careful when digging or groundbreaking.

A question was asked about public indemnity insurance and the Clerk affirmed that the Parish Council holds £10 million pound that covers the allotment needs as it is Parish Council land, leased from the IW Council.

15/06 – 9: Next Meeting:
It was proposed by Cllr Jarman that the next meeting be held on Monday 16th November at 5.30pm at St Peter’s Hall, immediately prior to the Parish Council Meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Turner and agreed unanimously by the members.
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.35pm

………………………………..

Chairman 13th July 2015
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